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Introduction 
Pelvic-perineal dysfunctions, are the most common dis-
eases in women after pregnancy . Urinary incontinence
and genital prolaps , often associated, are the most im-
portant consequences of childbirth and are determined
by specific alterations in the structure of neurological
and musculo-fascial pelvic support. 
Causation is difficult to prove because symptom occur
remote from delivery.
Furthermore it is unclear  whether  changes are second-
ary to the method of childbirth or to the pregnancy itself.
This controversy fuels the debate about whether or not
women should be offered the choice of elective caesare-
an delivery to avoid the development of subsequent
pelvic floor disfunction.
But it has been demonstrated that  pregnancy itself, by
means of mechanical changes of pelvic statics and
changes in hormones, can be a significant risk factor for
these diseases. Especially is the first child to be decisive
for the stability of the pelvic floor.
During pregnancy, the progressive increase in volume of
the uterus subject  perineal structures to a major over-
load. During delivery, the parties present and passes
through the urogenital hiatus leading to growing pres-
sure on the tissues causing the stretching of the pelvic
floor with possible muscle damage, connective tissue
and / or nervous. 
In this article we aim to describe genitourinary post par-
tum changes  with particular attention to the impact of
pregnancy or childbirth on these changes.

Genital tract trauma and pelvic floor muscle injury

Pregnancy is associated with a decrease in perineal
muscle strength and endurance compared with the pre-
vious  state. The degree to which women improved or
did not improve perineal muscle function after birth was
related to perineal trauma at delivery. After controlling
for parity, maternal age, birthweight, smoking status,
and antepartum scores, the order of best to worst per-
formance was cesarean birth, intact perineum, first-de-
gree perineal injury, second- or third-degree perineal in-

jury, and episiotomy. Although all other perineal outcome
groups increased muscle function by 6 months postpar-
tum, women with an episiotomy had a mean net loss of
perineal muscle performance after birth. These observa-
tions do not support the use of episiotomy for the pur-
pose of preserving perineal muscle function.

Pregnancy and post-partum urinary incontinence 

Pregnancy and post-partum urinary incontinence are
important forms of maternal morbidity. The hormonal
and physical effects of pregnancy and childbirth are the
major reasons of  urinary incontinence. 
During pregnancy, mechanical and hormonal factors
cause changes in renal physiology, most commonly re-
sulting in frequency of voiding and stress incontinence.
Other symptoms during pregnancy include urinary ur-
gency, urge incontinence, incomplete emptying and slow
stream. 
The increase in stress incontinence during pregnancy is
argued to be the result of damage to the fascias, liga-
ments, pelvic floor muscles and nerves supporting and
controlling the bladder neck and urethra. Vaginal deliv-
ery is linked to a high rate of incontinence in the post-
partum period, and women who may have been conti-
nent during the pregnancy could find themselves with
stress incontinence after the birth. In fact, the reported
incidence of de novo incontinence (starting again) after
a first vaginal birth is 21% with spontaneous birth and
36% with forceps delivery. 
Many clinical studies have attempted to discover the
particular obstetric event that causes the incontinence.
The obvious suspects include large babies and “difficult
deliveries” marked by lengthy pushing phases with or
without instrumentation. No clear single event has been
found to be responsible, suggesting that postpartum uri-
nary incontinence arises from a multifactorial physiolog-
ical insult. Not all incontinence is troublesome to pa-
tients. Most studies evaluating the incidence and im-
pactof postpartum urinary incontinence compare wo -
men with any urinary incontinence with women with no
incontinence, and do not include descriptions of the
severity of incontinence. This omission underlines the
importance of using reliable methods of obtaining infor-
mation regarding functional outcomes. The use of vali-
dated and reliable questionnaires to evaluate both
symptom severity and quality of life is essential for fu-
ture  evaluation of postpartum pelvic floor changes.

Denervation injury

Pelvic floor neuropathy is a common repercussion of
childbirth, less often recognized than vaginal and per-
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ineal injury. The pudendal nerve, arising from the S2-S4
nerve toots supplies most of the anathomic structures
maintaining pelvic support and continence.
Compression and stretching of the pudendal nerve dur-
ing childbirth appears to be a major risk factor associat-
ed with subsequent diminished levator muscle function.
Small maternal size, a large fetus, midforceps rotation,
and fetal malposition may place the mother at risk for
this nerve injury.
Injuries to the lumbosacral plexus during labor and de-
livery may be mild or severe. As a result of neuropathic
changes ,the sling-like components of levator ani may
fail to reflexively contract and elevate sphincter pressure
during a cough or sneeze.
Likewise the restig tone of the shelf-like levator plate
and perineal body may diminish.
However many stydies found that pudendal nerve termi-
nal motor latency recovers after 2 months, whereas
functional disturbance in the pelvic floor persists at least
until 6 months.

Anal incontinence after childbirth

Incontinence of stool and flatus are frequent complica-
tions of childbirth. Anal incontinence after childbirth is
more common than was previously believed. The re-
ported frequency of incontinence of stool in primiparous
women ranges from 2% to 6%. After severe perineal
laceration the rate of anal incontinence climbs from
17% to 62%.
Anal incontinence is associated with forceps delivery
and anal sphincter laceration. 
Anal sphincter laceration is strongly predicted by first
vaginal birth, median episiotomy, and forceps or vacuum
delivery but not by birth weight or length of the second
stage of labour. 
Incontinence of stool was more frequent among women
who delivered vaginally and had third- or fourth-degree
perineal tears than among those who delivered vaginal-
ly and had no anal sphincter tears (7.8% v. 2.9%). 
Peschers et al. in 1997 evaluated pelvic muscle strength
by palpation, perineometry and perineal ultrasound be-
fore childbirth at the 36th to 42nd week of pregnancy,
3–8 days post partum and 6–10 weeks postpartum.
They concluded that pelvic floor muscle strength is im-
paired shortly after vaginal birth, but for most women re-
turns within 2 months. 

Prolapse

Pelvic organ prolapsed is the herniation of pelvic organs
through the vaginal opening.
By far, the greatest incidences of prolapsing are after
childbirth. Pregnancy and vaginal delivery are the risk fac-
tors  cited most commonly. In fact carrying the weight of a
baby as it drops lower into the pelvic region; laboring to
bring the baby through the birth canal, and pushing the
baby into the world. All of these combine to weaken the
pelvic floor and create conditions for a prolapsed uterus.
Moreover harder labours and big babies also contribute to
pelvic floor weakening. Delivering a baby bigger than 8 ½
pounds can carry a risk of pelvic prolapse. 
Childbirth is not the only contributing factor to pelvic pro-

lapsed. Risk factors for development of pelvic organs in-
clude aging , menopause, smoking, chronic diseases .
Symptoms of prolapse may not show for years after an

event such as childbirth, but when they appears are se-
vere . Urinary incontinence associated with a cystocoele
can be constant and embarrassing. A rectocoele can
cause constipation, inability to completely void the bow-
els, or an inability  to hold gas or bowel movements and
sexual dysfunction

Sexual function

Changes in sexual function are common in postpartum
women. Many women express concerns that pregnan-
cy-induced changes in their bodies will affect their post-
partum sexual function. These fears are heightened
when the woman experiences significant trauma during
the birth process. Minor tears and lacerations, suturing,
painful hemorrhoids, constipation, and continued blood
spotting are frequent occurrences to which women re-
spond differently. All of these occurrences have the po-
tential to negatively influence sexual activity. The effect
of spontaneous birth on postpartum sexual function are
related to  genital trauma. Trauma was categorized as
either minor trauma (no trauma or first-degree perineal
or other trauma that did not require sutures) or major
trauma (second-, third-, or fourth-degree lacerations or
any trauma that required suturing including episiotomy.
Significant differences were demonstrated: women with
major trauma reported less desire to be held, touched,
and stroked by their partner than women with minor
trauma, and women who required perineal suturing re-
ported lower IRS scores than women who did not re-
quire suturing. Reassuring these women that they will
be able to return to satisfactory sexual relations despite
their childbirth experiences should allay the anxiety that
some prospective mothers

Conclusions

Has long been known that pregnancy and childbirth are
the most important risk factors for urinary incontinence
and genital prolapse in young women. In fact post par-
tum pelvic and perineal changes are caused by many
factors such as  genetic alterations of connective tissue,
obesity, ethnicity, chronic constipation, other events of
chronic increase of intra-abdominal but has long been
known that pregnancy and childbirth, are the most impor-
tant factor risk. During vaginal birth in fact, most women
experience pelvic floor trauma and it can cause consid-
erable damage to both the muscle tissue that nervouse .
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